How to Make Your Tiger Cub 500 Car 
Cars are to be constructed at your den meetings.  Make sure to test the “fit” on each racer. One half hour of garage/pit time prior to race time to finalize and final touches will be provided. Below is a list with items that you'll need to build your car and items to bring with you. 

Materials to construct your car
1. The right size cardboard box—you know the size of your boys; big, small, short, or tall. The box measurements are merely a guideline. Suggested sizes: (12" high, 12-18" wide, 24-36" long)
 * Hint DO NOT USE WOOD- IT IS TOO HEAVY FOR THE RACERS
2. Materials to decorate your car.  For example: crayons, markers, aluminum foil, construction paper, paper plates (for wheels) stickers, decals, anything that you think will make your car a winner.

3. Tools to make the job easier. For example: glue stick (it's less messy), scissors/knife (to cut the head and arm holes), tape (you never know how it will come in handy), stapler, duct tape, a drop cloth (to protect your garage area), and anything else to make your job easier. 
4. Decorate your hot rod- there is a parade and award certificates for 
What You Need to Bring for the Race

1. *One pair of old athletic socks is required (for tire changes at each [image: image1.png]5. AR NTH i
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pit stop)  
2. A washcloth - to clean the "windshield" is optional 

Constructing Your Car

1. Pick the right cardboard box. 

2. Cut holes for the head and arms.
9-10 inch hole for head.
4 inch holes in the sides for arms. 

3. (Optional) Make windshield (Strip 4 inches wide and same width as the car). Fold in half lengthwise. Attach to car.

4. Make four wheels (cardboard). 4 to 5 inch radius.

5. Assemble

6. Decorate and paint as desired. (Be original!) 

